






























































































Al Paulson presided over opening ceremonies for the 2014 State Fair 

at the Bandshell. 

24 _ Former State Fair CEO Mike Heffron and family, along with many 
State Fair staff, board members, concessionaires and friends, attended 

a dedication ceremony at the new Heffron Park. 

25 - The State Fair hosted a meeting of the Roseville Rotary Club at 

Heffron Park. 

26 - Military Appreciation Day featured discounted admission for 
active, retired and veteran military members along with a variety of 
special activities. Included was a D-Day 70th Anniversary program at 
the State Fair Veterans Garden attended by D-Day participant James 
Carroll of the legendary lOlst Airborne Division, a parade for Military 
Kids, special entertainment at Carousel Park and scores of military 

services exhibitors at the north end of the fairgrounds. 

28 - Harriet Heinen of Warroad and David Elton of St. Paul were 

named Minnesota's Outstanding Senior Citizens during ceremon ies 
conducted on Seniors Day at the Bandshell. 

31 - At a special Grandstand ceremony, five staff members were 

recognized with State Fair All Star MVP Awards for outstanding 
performance - Brian Casey, operations; Danielle Dullinger, marketing; 
Nathan Shafer, sanitation; Ken Stamness, operations; and Chris Sycks, 
attraction ticket takers. For the firsttime ever, the State Fair Amateur 
Talent Contest Finals began at the Grandstand and finished at the 
Bandshell due to a thunderstorm. 

September 

1 - The 2014 Minnesota State Fair closed with a record attendance 
of 1,824,830. Two daily records were also set: 133,595 on Tuesday 
and 252,092 on the second Saturday, which is the largest day in State 
Fair history. Visitors included Gene Cassidy and John Juliano of the 
Eastern States Exposition in Springfield, Mass.; Bob Williams of the 

Wisconsin Association of Fairs; Gary Slater, Scott Worth and Peter 
Cownie of the Iowa State Fair in Des Moines; Lori Sutherland of the 
Western Fairs Association in California; Fran and Randy Crone, and 
Kelly and Pat Palmer of the Southwest Florida Fair in Fort Myers, Fla.; 

Chrissy Brisk of the W isconsin State Fair in West Allis; Mark and Julie 
Wolfe of the Missouri State Fair in Sedalia; and Josh Mosser of the 
North Dakota State Fair in Minot. 

5 - State Fair full-time and seasonal staff were hosted to a post-fair 

lunch at Lulu 's Public House in the West End Market. 

5-6 - A portion of the South Como parking lot was used as a 

household hazardous waste drop off site for Ramsey County residents; 
the program continued on weekends through the end of September. 

6 - The University of Minnesota utilized the Grandstand parking lot for 
Gopher football parking. 

7 - South Como parking lot was utilized as a shuttle parking site for a 
Lund's & Byerly's event at Como Park. 

12 - A wedding reception was held at O'Gara's. 

12-15 - The Minnesota 4-H Horse Show was held at the Warner 
Coliseum and livestock complex. 

13 - The TC Model Railroad Club's model railroad and hobby sale was 
held at the Education Building and Annex. The St. Paul Saints used 

the South Como parking lot as a shuttle parking site for a concert at 
Midway Stadium. A reunion was held at O'Gara's. 

13- 14 - Women's Life & Style Expo and Health & Wellness Expo was 
held at the Dairy Building. 

14 - The Antique Motorcycle Club Swap Meet was held at the north 
parking lot. The Minnesota Vikings utilized the Grandstand lot for 
home game parking. 

15 - Sinclair and Larson met with Dave Rustad of Midwest ATM, Inc., 

to review their operations during the '14 fair. 

16 - The Celebration of Sorts volunteer event was held at the 4-H 
Building. Huber and Miller attended an employee benefits training 

session presented by the State Employee Group Insurance Program. 

17 - Leach, Hudalla, and Grans met with representatives from Metro 
Transit to discuss operations at the new transportation hub, and 
possible adjustments for 2015. 

18-22 - The Western Saddle Club Horse Show was held at the Warner 

Col iseum and livestock complex. 

18-25 - Metro Transit conducted their Bus Roadeo at the South Como 
parking lot. 

20 - The City of St. Paul utilized the north parking lot for a community 
cleanup drop-off site. The University of Minnesota utilized the 
Grandstand parking lot for a Gopher football game. 

20-21- Munchkin Market's Children's Consignment Sale was held at 

the Education Building. TC 20th Century Art & Design Sale was held at 
the Progress Center. The 4-H Dog Show was held at the 4-H Building. 

21- St. Rose of Lima held at church picnic at Giggle's Camp Fire Grill. 

22 - Schuette and Hughes met with Tim Nelson of MPR for a MPR 
Studios tour and discussion about fair coverage for 2015. 

24 - The Metro Area Children's Water Festival was presented by the 
Metropolitan Conservation Districts at the 4-H Building and Baldwin 
Park. The State Fair Foundation held an appreciation dinner for 
volunteers at the Progress Center. State Fair staff Lunch & Learn 

program featured planning discussions facilitated by Lisa Lynn. 
Schuette gave a presentation to the Mendota Heights/West St. Paul 
Rotary Club. 

25 - Alexander, Hughes, Duda, Schuette and Goldstein met with 

a candidate to create the State Fair's 2015 commemorative art. 
Schuette gave a presentation on State Fair marketing to Irondale High 
School students. 

26-28 - The Fall Festival Arabian Horse Show was held at the Warner 
Coliseum and livestock complex. 

27 - The Griak Cross Country Meet used the South Como lot for 

parking. A wedding reception was held at Giggle's Camp Fire Grill. 

27-28 - The Antique Spectacular Show & Flea Market was held at 
the Grandstand and infield. The Fall Military Relic Show, presented by 

Minneapolis St. Paul Military Relic Collectors, was conducted at the 
Progress Center. The Minnesota Weapons Collectors Fall Show & Sale 
was held at the Education Building. 

27-30 - Alexander and Dungan attended the International 

Entertainment Buyers Association annual conference in Nashville, 
Tenn., where the Minnesota State Fair was awarded "Fair of the Year." 

28 - Midwest Fall Swap Meet & Antique Auto Show was held at the 

north parking lots. The Minnesota Vikings utilized the Grandstand lot 
for home game parking. 

30-0ct. 5 - The Minnesota Harvest Horse Show was held at the 
Warner Coliseum and livestock complex. 

October 

1 - Hammer, Sinclair, Hudalla, Goodrich, Jacobson and Cady met with 
Brian Tempas and Andrew Tisue of the Cuningham Group to review 
the West End Market, gate and Transit Hub. Huber, Miller & Sertich 

met with Deb Linder, Fredrikson & Byron to review procedures for the 
Health Care Reform act. 

1-4 - The Camp du Nord and Widjiwagan YMCA Garage Sale was held 
at the Merchandise Mart. 

2 - Minnesota Nursery & Landscape Association's Snow Day was 
held at the Dairy Building. Schuette gave a presentation on State 
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Fair marketing to students at Prior Lake High School. Home Depot 

conducted an employee training session at their State Fair exhibit 

building. Huber met with Jolene Hawkins of the DoubleTree in 
Bloomington to discuss the Society's upcoming annual meeting. 

3-4 - Twin Cities Oktoberfest presented by HMH of St. Paul was held 
at the Progress Center and North Woods Lot. 

4 - The Minnesota Comic Book Association's Fallcon was presented at 

the Education Building. 

4-5 - The Half Price Books Clearance Event was held at the 

Grandstand. 

6-8 - Huber and Miller met with Julie Hammer and Scott Wick of the 
Sioux Empire Fair in Sioux Falls, S.D., to help plan the 2015 IAFE Zone 
4 meeting. 

7 - The Fall FFA Invitational was held at the Miracle of Birth Center 
and FFA Chapter House. The fair 's emergency services and risk 
management procedures were reviewed at a meeting attended by fair 

staff, state risk management staff, Regions Hospital staff and members 
of the St. Paul Fire Department. 

8-9 - The Center for Transportation Safety conducted drivers training 
at the South Como lot. 

11 - The Twin Cities Book Festival was held at the Progress 
Center and Fine Arts Center. The University of Minnesota used the 
Grandstand lot for Gopher football parking. 

12 - The Minnesota Vikings used the Grandstand parking lot for home 
game parking. The Twin Cities Roadsters Swap Meet was held at the 
north parking lots. 

12-15 - Miller and Huber attended the Minnesota Society for Human 
Resource Management conference in St. Cloud. 

14 - Fair staff's Lunch & Learn program featured a presentation by 
State Fair legal representatives Joe Bagnoli and Sarah Psick of the 
McGrann Shea law firm. 

15 - Sinclair, Simon and Doyle met with representatives of the 
Minnesota Department of Natural Resources to review '14 fair 
activities and discuss plans for the '15 State Fair. 

16 - St. Paul Council of Churches held the Cardboard Box City 
fundraising event for Families Moving Forward at Baldwin Park. 

16-19 - The Minnesota Beef Expo, presented by the State Fair, was 
held at the Warner Coliseum and livestock complex. Larson, Simon, 
Leach, Scheutte and LeVesseur attended the IAFE Institute of Fair 
Management Summit in Dallas and visited the State Fair of Texas. 
Mortenson Construction hosted an employee lunch at the Progress 
Center. 

17-18 - The Scrapbook Expo was held at the Education Building 
and Annex. 

18 - The University of Minnesota used the Grandstand lot for Gopher 
football parking. 

18-19 & 24-26 - The South Como lot was used as a shuttle parking 
site for Zoo Boo at Como Zoo. 

20-24 - Hammer gave a presentation at the Royal Agricultural Society 
of the Commonwealth conference in Brisbane, Australia, and visited 
the showgrounds of the Royal Easter Show in Sydney and the Royal 
Queensland Show in Brisbane. 

21- Sinclair, Simon and Doyle met with Michelle Witte to review 

activities and programming at the Wiser Living exhibit. Ward, Diedrick 
and Hines met with representatives of Lancer Management to discuss 
extension of their non-fair food and beverage license for the Coliseum. 
Hughes and Noonan met with Star Tribune staff to discuss the 

newspaper's special section for 2015, then attended a reception 
at Bellmont Partners Public Relations. 
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23 - The State Fair Foundation conducted a board meeting at the 
History & Heritage Center. 

24 - Sinclair and Simon met with Linda Falkman and Michael Vadnie 

of the Minnesota Newspaper Association to discuss newspaper 
museum exhibit activities at the '14 fair. Sinclair, Simon and Schuette 
met with Steve Yaeger and Martha Parish of the Star Tribune 
newspaper to discuss their State Fair exhibit. Schuette gave a 
presentation to Mounds View High School students about the fair's 

marketing program. 

24-25 - Gold Country presented an apparel liquidation sale at the 

Visitor's Plaza. 

25 - A wedding and reception was held at the Progress Center. The 
storage season for boats, campers and vehicles began at a variety of 
buildings around the fairgrounds. 

25-26 - The Minnesota Weapons Collectors Show & Sale was held at 
the Warner Coliseum. 

26 - The Riders & Ribbons Horse Show & Minnesota Academy 
Equestrian Finals were held at the AgStar Arena. 

27 - Sinclair, Alexander, Leach and Schuette met with representatives 

of the State Department of Human Rights, Minnesota State Council on 
Disabilities and Advocating Change Together to discuss accessibility at 

the State Fair. 

28 - Huber, Miller, Mix and Sertich attended an employment law 
seminar conducted by the Fredrikson Byron law firm in Minneapolis. 

29 - Hammer, Sinclair, Alexander, Leach, Diedrick and Ward met with 
St. Paul City Councilman Russ Stark, representatives of St. Paul's 

District 10 Community Council and the St. Paul Police Department to 
discuss non-fair events. 

30 - The City of Falcon Heights hosted a meeting of the Twin Cities 
Managers at the Administration Building conference room. The North 
Star Roller Girls held a practice at the Warner Coliseum. 

November 

2 - The Minnesota Vikings used the Grandstand lot for home 
game parking. 

3 - State Fair staff met with Minnesota Department of Health 
representatives to recap the '14 State Fair. 

4 - State Fair and Foundation staff met with Minnesota Historical 
Society staff to discuss the fair's History & Heritage Center exhibit 
presentation for '15. 

5 - Jesse Poppe represented the State Fair at opening ceremonies 
for the Jinju International Agriculture Festival in Jinju, South Korea. 

MINNESOTA STATE FAIR 
MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 
AND SALES & PLANNING COMMITTEES 
9 a.m. Thursday, Nov. 6, 2014 
Libby Conference Center, State Fairgrounds 

MEETING OF THE SALES COMMITTEE 

Members present: Sharon Wessel, chairmani Joe Fox; D.J. Leary; 
Danny Grunhovd; Paul Merkins; Ron Oleheiser; Joe Scapanski; 

Gordy Toenges; Wally Wichmann; Al Paulson, ex officio; Jerry Hammer, 
ex officio; Jim Sinclair, ex officio; Dennis Larson, ex officio. 

Also present: Renee Alexander; Mark Goodrich; Marshall Jacobson; 
Mary Miller; Cheryl Huber; Chris Leach; Michelle Butler; Wally 

LeVesseur; Gail Anderson; Sean Casey; Brienna Schuette; Steve Grans; 
Theresa Weinfurtner; Danyl Vavreck; Carol Doyle; Emily Diedrick; 
Brett Ward; Heather Brady; Chris Noonan; Josie Belde; Julie Samec; 
Kay Cady; Kent Harbison. 

Chairman Wessel called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m. 

Mr. Sinclair, Mr. Larson and Ms. Vavreck reported on $12.5 million 



in revenue generated during the '13 State Fair through food and 
beverage sales, commercial exhibits space license fees, midway rides 
and attractions, sponsorships and mobile marketing displays. The 
report will be reviewed by committee members and considered for 
approval at the next meeting of the sales committee in January, 2015. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:19 a.m. on a motion by Mr. Fox, 
seconded by Mr. Oleheiser and carried (Aye-8; Nay-0). 

MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE 

Members present: Paul Merkins, chairman; Joe Fox; D.J. Leary; 
Danny Grunhovd; Ron Oleheiser; Joe Scapanski; Gordy Toenges; 
Sharon Wessel; Wally Wichmann; Al Paulson, ex officio; Jerry 

Hammer, ex officio; Chris Leach, ex officio; Mark Goodrich, ex officio; 
Sean Casey, ex officio. 

Also present: Renee Alexander; Jim Sinclair; Marshall Jacobson; 
Mary Miller; Cheryl Huber; Michelle Butler; Wally LeVesseur; Dennis 

Larson; Gail Anderson; Brienna Schuette; Steve Grans; Theresa 
Weinfurtner; Danyl Vavreck; Caro l Doyle; Emily Diedrick; Brett Ward; 
Heather Brady; Chris Noonan; Josie Belde; Julie Samec; Kay Cady; 
Kent Harbison. 

Chairman Merkins called the meeting to order at 9:20 a.m. 

Mr. Leach reviewed improvements and maintenance projects 
undertaken in 2014 including a detailed report on the new 
West End Market, Gate and Transit Hub. Following the review, 

Mr. Hammer presented standard annual maintenance projects totaling 
$1.06 million for fiscal 2015. After discussion, the budget items were 
passed on a motion by Ms. Wessel, seconded by Mr. Grunhovd and 
carried (Aye-8; Nay-0). 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:28 a.m. on a motion by Mr. Oleheiser, 
seconded by Mr. Grunhovd and carried (Aye-8; Nay-0). 

MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

Members present: Al Paulson, president; Joe Fox, vice president; 
D.J. Leary, vice president; Danny Grunhovd; Paul Merkins; Ron 
Oleheiser; Joe Scapanski; Gordy Toenges; Sharon Wessel; Wally 
Wichmann; Jerry Hammer, secretary. 

Also present: Renee Alexander; Jim Sinclair; Mark Goodrich; 

Marshall Jacobson; Mary Miller; Cheryl Huber; Chris Leach; Michelle 
Butler; Wally LeVesseur; Sean Casey; Dennis Larson; Pam Simon; 
Gail Anderson; Brienna Schuette; Steve Grans; Theresa Weinfurtner; 

Danyl Vavreck; Carol Doyle; Emily Diedrick; Brett Ward; Heather Brady; 
Chris Noonan; Josie Belde; Julie Samec; Kay Cady; Kent Harbison. 

President Paulson called the meeting to order at 9:40 a.m. 

Minutes of the board meeting conducted Aug. 31, 2014, were 
reviewed and approved on a motion by Ms. Wessel , seconded by 
Mr. Scapanski and carried (Aye-9; Nay-0). 

Mr. Hammer reviewed minutes of interim activities covering the 
period Aug. 21 through Nov. 5, 2014; after discussion, the minutes 
were approved on a motion by Mr. Merkins, seconded by Ms. Wessel 
and carried (Aye-9; Nay-0). 

Action taken earlier by the planning committee was approved 

on a motion by Mr. Fox, seconded by Mr. Scapanski and carried 
(Aye-9; Nay-0). 

Mr. Jacobson presented the October 2014 financial statement 
as follows: 

MINNESOTA STATE FAIR 
CASH TRANSACTION SUMMARY 
Month Ending October 31, 2014 

GENERAL FUND ACTIVITY: 
Cash Balance-Sept. 30, 2014 

Add: Cash Deposits 
$5,866,654 

$5,226,076 

Less: Payroll End ing Oct. 10 
Payroll Ending Oct. 24 
Cash Disbursements 

Balance-Oct. 31, 2014 

BUILDING FUND ACTIVITY: 
Balance-Sept. 30, 2014 

Add: Interest Earned 

Securities Purchased 
Less: Securities Redeemed 

Balance-Oct. 31, 2014 

CONSTRUCTION ACCOUNT: 
Balance-Sept. 30, 2014 

Add: Note Proceeds 

Interest 
Less: Disbursements 

Balance-Oct. 31, 2014 

(258,642) 
(240,788) 

(7,094,006) 
(2,367,360) 
$3,499,294 

$ 450 

$ 450 

$ 

$ 

CASH BALANCES FOR MONTH ENDING OCTOBER 31: 

Operating Account 

Petty Cash 
Construction Account (Note Proceeds) 
Building Fund 

Total Cash Balances 

2013 2014 
$5,683,316 $3,499,294 

6,100 6,100 

450 450 
$5,689,866 $3,505,844 

After discussion, the statement was approved on a motion by 
Ms. Wessel, seconded by Mr. Scapanski and carried (Aye-9; Nay-0). 

Mr. Jacobson presented for review a report of fair-period payroll for 
78 departments totaling $2.3 million. After discussion, the report was 
approved on a motion by Ms. Wessel, seconded by Mr. Merkins and 
carried (Aye-9; Nay-0). 

Mr. Goodrich gave a review of the State Fair's agricultural, creative and 
educational competitions with public participation by more than 15,000 
people throughout Minnesota and surrounding states. Information only; 
no action taken. 

Ms. Alexander reported on Grandstand, free entertainment, box office 
and marketing activities during the '14 State Fair. Information only; no 
action taken. 

The State Fair's 2014 schedule of more than 120 non-fai r events was 

reviewed by Mr. Ward, and Ms. Diedrick followed with a preview of the 
fair's 2015 events schedule. Information only; no action required. 

A license for the sale of beer during the Beer Dabbler event 
Jan. 25, 2015, was approved on a motion by Mr. Scapanski, seconded 
by Ms. Wessel and carried (Aye-9; Nay-0). 

Warner Coliseum food service provider Lancer Catering of St. Paul 
was granted a three-year license to continue providing concession 
services on a motion by Mr. Fox, seconded by Ms. Wessel and carried 
(Aye-9; Nay-0). 

Ms. Cady and Mr. Paulson provided an update on State Fair Foundation 
activities during 2014. Information only; no action taken. 

Ms. Huber reviewed planning for January's joint meetings of the 

Society, Minnesota Federation of County Fairs and Midwest Showmen's 
Association. Information only; no action taken. 

On behalf of the board of managers, President Paulson thanked the 
State Fair staff for their work in producing the record-breaking 2014 
Great Minnesota Get-Together. 

President Paulson declared the meeting in executive session at 
10:55 a.m. The meeting was reopened and adjourned at noon on a 
motion by Mr. Fox, seconded by Mr. Toenges and carried (Aye-9; Nay-0). 
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MINNESOTA STATE AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY 
MINUTES OF INTERIM ACTIVITIES 
Nov. 6, 2014 through Jan. 18, 2015 

November 

6 - Hammer and board members Paulson, Wessel and Merkins 
participated in a meeting of the State Fair Foundation's nominating 

committee. 

8 - The North Star Roller Girls conducted a meet at the Warner 
Coliseum. The University of Minnesota used the Grandstand lot for 
Gopher football parking. 

12 - Senior staff met in the continuing series of planning 
meetings for the 2015 State Fair. Alexander, Schuette, Hughes, 
Noonan and Duda met with artist Adam Turman regarding the fair's 
'15 commemorative art. Schuette and Hughes attended an Ebola 
workshop presented by the Minnesota Department of Health. Mix 
hosted a meeting of the Ramsey County Employers Committee at 
the Libby Conference Center. 

13 - Sinclair and Vavreck met with Coca-Cola representatives to 
discuss extension of their State Fair sponsorship agreement. Mix 
attended a meeting of the St. Paul Human Resources Association. 

15 - The University of Minnesota used the Grandstand lot for Gopher 
football parking. 

15-16 - Hmong American New Year celebration was held at the 
Warner Coliseum. 

17 - Sinclair, Alexander, Diedrick and Ward met with Rand Levy and 
Gene Hollister of Rose Presents to discuss possible presentation of 
the '16 Soundset Music Festival at the fairgrounds. Schuette met with 
representatives of Minnesota Public Radio about State Fair advertising. 

19 - The State Fair Employee Safety Committee met at the 
Administration Building. Sinclair and Larson met with Clint Roberts 
to review Minnesota Craft Brewers Guild operations at the '14 fair. 
Schuette met with Carla Beaurline of Around Town TV to recap the 
'14 fair and plan for coverage of the '15 fair. 

19-20 - Alexander attended the Billboard Touring Conference in 
New York, N.Y. 

20 - The State Fair staff Lunch & Learn program featured Metro 
Transit's David Hanson, Bruce Howard and Kelci Stones. 

21 - Noonan attended a meeting hosted by Visit Saint Paul. 

21-23 - Prime Promotions presented the Fall Antique Show at the 
Warner Coliseum. 

22 - The Arthritis Foundation held the Jingle Bell SK Run at the 
new History & Heritage Center and various roadways around the 
fairgrounds. 

23 - The Minnesota Vikings used the Grandstand lot for home 
game parking. 

25 - Sinclair, Hudalla and Leach met with representatives of 
Interstate Parking Company to discuss State Fair parking. Schuette 
and Hughes met with the managing producer of Twin Cities Public 
Television's Minnesota Original series about a segment on the fair's 
commemorative art program. 

30 - The Vikings used the Grandstand lot for home game parking. 

December 

1 - Sinclair, Vavreck and Larson met with Green Mill representatives to 
discuss their concession and sponsorship at the State Fair. 

2 - Diedrick, Noonan and Ward attended Visit Saint Paul's Taste of 
Saint Paul event. 

3 - Hammer and Alexander met with Joe Johnston of Hubbard 
Broadcasting to discuss operations of Hubbard's radio and TV exhibits 
at the State Fair. 
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6 - The North Star Roller Girls conducted a meet at the Warner 
Coliseum. Noonan gave two presentations on the fair's social media 
program at the 2014 DECA Central Region Leadership Conference in 
Minneapolis. 

7 - The Minnesota Vikings used the Grandstand lot for home 

game parking. 

8-11 - The IAFE international convention in Las Vegas, Nev., was 
attended by members of the management staff and board. 

10 - Mix attended a meeting of the St. Paul Human Resources 

Association. 

11 - Noonan attended the Midway Chamber of Commerce Morning 
Mingle program. 

16 - Alexander and Schuette met with representatives of the MSF 
Marketing Coalition to discuss marketing strategy for the '15 fair. 

17 - The annual staff holiday lunch was held at the History & Heritage 

Center. 

18 - Schuette met with representatives of All Over Media to discuss the 
fair's partnership for indoor advertising. 

19 - Schuette gave a presentation on State Fair marketing to students 
at Stillwater Area High School. 

22 - Schuette, Noonan and Anderson met with representatives of 
Rockhouse Partners regarding Grandstand marketing. 

28 - The Minnesota Vikings used the Grandstand lot for home 
game parking. 

January, 2015 

6 - Senior staff met to discuss 2015 operating, capital improvements 
and maintenance budgets. Sinclair, Alexander, Diedrick, Ward, Hines 
and Franzmeier met with representatives of Rose Presents and 
Rhymesayers to discuss possible presentation of the '16 Soundset 
Music Festival at the fairgrounds. 

7 - Schuette met with representatives of the Star Tribune to discuss 
'15 State Fair advertising. Schuette and Hughes had a second 
discussion with staff of Twin Cities Public Television's Minnesota 
Original series regarding a segment on the fair's commemorative art 
program. Alexander, Cady and Butler met with Minnesota Historical 
Society staff to discuss museum plans for '15. 

10 - The North Star Roller Girls hosted a match at the 
Warner Coliseum. 

12-16 - Anderson attended the International Ticketing Association 
conference in Denver, Colo. 

13 - Mix hosted a meeting of the Ramsey County Employers 
Committee at the Libby Conference Center. 

14 - Mix attended a meeting of the St. Paul Human Resources 
Association. 

15 - State Fair staff Lunch & Learn program featu red a presentation 
by IAFE's COO Marla Calico. 

16-18 - Prime Promotions presented the Winter Antique Show at 
the Warner Coliseum. 

GENERAL BUSINESS SESSION OF THE SOCIETY 
8:30 a.m. Sunday, Jan. 18, 2015 

Minnesota State Agricultural Society delegates, staff and friends 
of the Society met for breakfast and convened in general session at 
8:30 a.m. President Paulson opened the meeting and asked State Fair 
CEO Jerry Hammer for his report. Mr. Hammer's report was accepted 
by the membership. 

President Paulson called for a report of the credentials committee 
by Marie Pfilpsen of Benton County. The committee report was 



presented as follows and adopted as read: 

All credentials have been found to be in order with the following 

exceptions: 

East Ottertail County Fair - Perham, the secretary did not sign the 
credential form. Todd County Fair, the president did not sign the 

credential form. 

President Paulson called for a report of the resolutions committee. 
Committee member Dan Dolan of Washington County presented the 
following resolutions for consideration by the Society: 

1. Resolved, that the Minnesota State Agricultural Society expresses 
its sincere thanks to the 1,824,830 guests who joined us for the 2014 
Minnesota State Fair and were part of the best-attended fair in history. 

2. Resolved, that the Society acknowledges its responsibility to 

the citizens of Minnesota and is committed to advancing the State 
Fair's mission of educating and engaging our guests by presenting a 
world-class showcase of Minnesota's agriculture, art and industry, and 
providing exceptional customer service in a safe, clean environment 
that is accessible to all. 

3. Resolved, that the State Fair will continue its tradition of excellence 

through the joint efforts of hardworking staff, board of managers, 
volunteers, exhibitors, concessionaires, entertainers, sponsors, media, 
contractors, advertisers, youth and school groups, and members of 
4-H and FFA, all of whom contribute to the enduring success of the 
Great Minnesota Get-Together. 

4. Resolved, that the Minnesota State Fair Foundation has played a 
major role in preserving, improving and protecting the historic State 

Fai rgrounds while supporting its educational programs; therefore, the 
Society extends its deepest gratitude to the Foundation's board, staff, 
donors and volunteers for their efforts and their generosity. 

5. Resolved, that the Society is dedicated to maintaining strong 

relationships with organizations that are essential to improving the 
fair industry statewide, regionally and internationally. In particular, 
the Society acknowledges the great value of participating in the 
International Association of Fairs and Expositions, Minnesota 

Federation of County Fairs, Outdoor Amusement Business Association, 
National Independent Concessionaires Association and Midwest 
Showmen's Association. 

6. Resolved, that the Society is deeply saddened by the loss of Society 

members and State Fair friends who passed away this year. We extend 
our deepest sympathies to the families of: Gregory Auge, operator 
of The Peg restaurant for 31 years; Daniel T. "Tom" Cousins, former 

WCCO-TV promotions executive; John F. Degnan, longtime pop corn 
concessionaire; Mark DeJoy, Town Square Television producer and 
media partner; William Hallstead, information technology supervisor 
at the Minnesota State Fair for eight years; James G. "Jim" Hartley, 
40-year cotton candy concessionaire; Dianne Hohrman, former 4-H 

exhib itor and poultry committee co-chair; Leonard Janski, Como 
Avenue gate ticket taker for 12 years; Michel Kawas, proprietor of 
Bible Land Crafts concession; William "Bill" Korff, representative of 
the first district on the State Fair board of managers from 1975 to 
1988, board president from 1989 to 1990 and honorary life member 

of the Minnesota State Agricultural Society; Peter Lupori, longtime 
State Fair Fine Arts Exhibition participant; Louise "Wee Zee" Miner, 
Minnesota State Fair's horse show award presenter for more than 50 
years; Dominic Postiglione ("Nick Post"), longtime 1919 Root Beer 
concessionaire; Larry Rush, admissions gate captain and 50-Year Award 
recipient; Leslie 0. Smith, former superintendent of Machinery Hill, 
the International Bazaar and Empire Commons; and Marvel Staloch, 

longtime employee with the public safety and admissions departments. 

7. Whereas, the Minnesota State Fair, with its more than 155 years 
of history and tradition, has earned international acclaim for providing 
an array of high-caliber, unique hands-on learning opportunities for 
Minnesotans of all ages to explore our state's agriculture, industry, 

culture, art, history and scientific innovation, and 

Whereas, tens of thousands of exhibitors, concessionaires, entertainers 
and employees (including thousands of school-age workers) rely on a 
successful State Fair each year for worthwhile work experience and 
important income, and 

Whereas, thousands of young 4-H and FFA members, who represent 

the future of our state's agriculture industry, gain invaluable life 
and educational experiences from their participation in State Fair 
exhibitions and programs, and 

Whereas, the State Fair, as one of the most popular and treasured 
end-of-summer traditions in the region, has a $250-million economic 
impact in the Twin Cities alone and additional unmeasured impact 

throughout the state, resulting in a detrimental effect on businesses 
and their employees when State Fair attendance is driven down, and 

Whereas, the State Fair joins with Minnesota's tourism, hospitality and 
resort industries and businesses whose livelihoods depend on end­
of-summer traditions, and who provide major revenue to the State of 
Minnesota, and 

Whereas, a recent University of Minnesota study shows conclusively 
that Minnesota's tourism, hospitality and resort industries and all 
allied businesses are greatly harmed when schools open early, causing 
economic havoc, reducing state tax revenue and consequently funding 
available for schools, and 

Whereas, the Minnesota State Fair is completely self-supporting, has 

not received any public money or government appropriations since 
1949, and relies on the economics related to robust attendance in 
order to present, year after year, a Great Minnesota Get-Together at 

the unparalleled level the people of our state have come to cherish and 
expect, and 

Whereas, Minnesota schools are lobbying increasingly for early school 
starts that would have a huge negative economic impact on the state 
while reducing State Fair participation and attendance, 

Now therefore be it resolved, that the thousands of members of 

the Minnesota State Agricultural Society from every corner of the 
state strongly urge all state lawmakers to support the State Law that 
requires Minnesota schools to open no earlier than Labor Day and the 
traditional end of summer, thus ensuring that children, families and 

workers from throughout the state can fully participate in and benefit 
from the historic, educational and culturally rich Minnesota State Fair. 

8. Resolved, the Society acknowledges and thanks all those who 

attended and contributed to the success of its 156th annual meeting. 

The resolutions were adopted as read. 

President Paulson turned the chair over to Vice President Fox to 
conduct the election for the office of president of the Society for a 
term of one year. President Paulson was reelected and reassumed the 

chair. 

Long-time 4-H cafeteria coordinator and Hamline Dining Hall 
supervisor Elaine Christiansen was elected to Honorary Life 
Membership in the Society. 

President Paulson then proceeded to conduct elections as follows: 
Joe Fox of Maplewood was reelected to a two-year term as fourth 
district vice president, Wally Wichmann of Balaton was reelected to a 
three-year term as seventh district representative and Dan Grunhovd of 
Gary was reelected to a three-year term as ninth district representative. 

There being no further business to be brought before the Society, 
President Paulson declared the 156th meeting of the State Agricultural 
Society adjourned at 10:12 a.m. 
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